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Technical Notice                         17-006 

 
TO:   Montréal Exchange Participants & Vendors 
 
FROM:  Market Access Manager 
 
SUBJECT:  ERRATUM - Multicast Feed Changes - Launch of HSVF D5 Protocol & Retiring Of D3 Protocol 
 
DATE: July 26th, 2017 

 
Please note that, in addition to the feed changes announced in Technical Notice 17-005, the D2 unicast 
protocol will also be decommissioned. Details are presented in the table below: 
 
Summary 
 

Protocol HSVF Version GTE Notes Production Notes 

Unicast D2 Decommission Feb 2018 Decommission Feb 2018 

Unicast D3 Decommission Feb 2018 Decommission Feb 2018 

Multicast D3 Decommission August 2017 Decommission Feb 2018 

Multicast D4 No impact or change required No Impact or change required 

Multicast D5 Implementation August 2017 Implementation November 2017 
 

Lastly, for what concerns GTE, the D5 multicast ports, groups, and IP addresses will be the same as those 
which were used for D3 multicast. 
 
Contact information 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact the Technical Help Desk. 
 
Technical Help Desk 
Toll-free: 1-877-588-8489 
Local : (514) 871-7872 
E-mail: samsupport@tmx.com 

 
We thank you for your cooperation. 
Market Access Manager 

https://m-x.ca/f_avis_tech_en/17-005_en.pdf
mailto:samsupport@tmx.com
mailto:samsupport@tmx.com

